
February Nominees

Boys Basketball: Leo Impagliazzo: Junior

Leo had an outstanding junior season for the boys basketball team. He averaged 14.5 points per game,

4.4 rebounds per game, 3.8 assists per game, and 3 steals per game, which were all big improvements

over his previous season. Leo was our floor general. He ran our offense, which required him to know

where every player was supposed to be at all times, as well as being relied on to score, which is an

incredibly difficult job.  As a result of his strong play, he helped lead the Mustangs to their best

regular season record in over 20 years.  We could not be more proud of Leo and cannot wait to see

how he continues to grow going into his senior year.

Girls Basketball: Riley Mikiewicz: Freshman

As a freshman this season, Riley stepped into a starting role and contributed to our success. She

improved her shooting throughout the season and put up a career high 14 points against Highland.

Riley is the kind of player every coach hopes to have. She is hard working, positive, and an incredible

teammate.  Riley is always looking for ways to get better and always pushes her teammates to get

better in the process.  She has a team first mentality. We are so excited to see the player she grows

into over the next few years.

Cheerleading:  Danielle Procopio: Senior

Dani came back to cheerleading this year after missing several seasons due to an injury. We were so

excited to have her back cheering with us this season. She is such an asset to our team. Her

teammates also voted her as one of their captains! She is a positive role model and leader. Dani never

hesitates to help with teaching new material or offering constructive criticism. She stepped in

whenever her coaches asked for her assistance without hesitation! It has been a pleasure coaching

Dani this season and we were so thankful to have her in our program!!

Swimming: Jacob Molchanow: Junior

Jacob worked really hard this season to improve. As a result, he has seen major improvements in his

times. He dropped over a minute on his 500 Freestyle time, 30 seconds on his 200 IM, 20 seconds on

his 100 Fly, and 6 seconds on his 50 Freestyle. He continually seeks advice on how to improve and

takes the lead at practices.

Winter Track: Ethan Wence: Junior

Ethan was our highest finisher at the Sectional Championship and the only Mustang to qualify for the

State Championship. He did so in the 800m running 2:03.38, the 23rd fastest time in South Jersey

this year. He also ran 4:34.06 for the Mile in February - the 30th fastest time in South Jersey.

Wrestling: Chase McLernon: Freshman

Chase was a big part of the success of the HiT Squad this season.  He completed his freshman year

with a 12-10 record and has a great future ahead of him.  He was pound for pound one of our best

wrestlers.


